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2022 OFFICER INSTALLATION:  New officers were installed on Wed. January 27 By Past Grand 

Joe Bottorff. 

Terry Miller - Noble Grand; Jerry Moore– Vice Grand; Richard Parker – Treasurer 

Ken Froeschke – Financial Secretary; Bill Norris – Recording Secretary; T. Jay Hurford – Trustee  

DUES  Dues are to be paid annually by December 31st. Dues are now $52 per year and are no 

longer subsidized in part by our lodge. In lieu of sending out reminder cards, this year 

delinquent members will be receiving a personal contact from a member in good standing who 

has volunteered to meet with you. Our goal is not to drop a single member from the lodge 

because of non-payment of dues, rather to hear firsthand of a distress or situation that may 

exist. As always you are encouraged to come join the lodge in fellowship to remit your 

delinquent dues in person or submit by mail to: 

Tyner IOOF Lodge #821, 18260 West 4B Road, Walkerton Ind. 46574  

2022 UPDATES 

Face Masks Temporary order from Noble Grand Terry Miller requires Face Masks are to be 

worn at the upstairs meeting only. Requested that members stay home if not feeling well. 

Eats Meal is served at the lodge at 7:30 with the meeting to follow at 8:00. It has been agreed 

that eats are to consist of a light meal with desert. The sign-up sheet is located on the bulletin 

board in the dining room. We are trying to have a 2-man team to provide a quality meal. Jerry 

Moore will be calling for help to fill in the months ahead.  

FRUIT BASKETS Successfully delivered 62 Fruit Baskets around the community in December. 

Delivery of the baskets closer to Christmas worked well this year. Many Heartwarming Thank 

You cards were received.  

NEW MEMBERS Initiatory degree as performed at the lodge for 11 new members, and 9 

attended all degree day in Culver. 2 members were also reinstated, Total 13. 

BOWLING TEAMS We have 2 and a half active league bowling teams; 

821 ODDFELLOWS: Terry Miller, Captain, Mark Wickizer, Mickey Knepp, John Wautelet, Trey Hardesty 

821 ARROWHEADS: Jerry Moore, Captain, Craig Sarber, Dave Smith, Mike Michell, Chris Johnson 

CROWN ROYALS: Troy Lawmaster, Ken Froeschke, Fred Kaylor 

Subs; Jeremy Haag, T J Hurford, Tod Jacobson, Michael Michell Jr. 

 

*ENCLOSURE; Recording Secretary Bill Norris has provided interesting reading from the archives on the 

Tyner IOOF 50th Anniversary open meeting from May 18th, 1955 for your reading pleasure. 
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TRUSTEES REPORT Dick Pippenger, John Wautelet, T. J Hurford. Planning to install a new asphalt roof on 

the main lodge building by July 1st. Installation will be performed by lodge members on a day of food 

and fellowship, date TBD. At the same time the steps will be reinstalled at the upstairs exit to insure safe 

egress in an emergency. A wheel chair has been installed at the top of the stairs to enable all members 

access to the meeting room. Special thanks and appreciation are extended to our Trustees in keeping 

our lodge safe and warm, and for the time they have spent! 

2022 PLANNING   Scheduling discussions are underway for fish fry’s, Tractor Show, Golf, Bowling, and 

Fishing outings. Currently seeking input from interested members to participate  

ACTIVE COMMITTEES 

Fry Bus Chairman Terry Miller has assembled a team that has been cleaning and repairing the 

bus for the upcoming season and there is new excitement surrounding the bus. Fry Bus activity 

increased to 14 in 2021 compared to 9 in 2020, currently 11 scheduled in 2022. Spring home fry 

is being planned as carry out only scheduled for April 30th, discussions are underway to see if 

we can offer sit down option in the fall. 
Tractor Show Co-Chairman Tom Biggins, T. J Hurford, kickoff meeting was held on 2/24/2022, members 

are Jerry Ross, Scott Miller, Jerry Moore Jr, Craig Sarber, Ken Froeschke, Tim Kazanecki, John Wautelet 

Tod Jacobson. 

Scholarship Committee; Jeff Gustafson Chairman, Dick Parker, Tom Osowski. Please contact one of them 

if you need an application for the 2022 award.  

Membership Committee; Jerry Moore Chairman 574-952-0400, Dick Pippenger, John Wautelet. 

Emphasis on withdrawn, and dropped member solicitation is on tap for 2022, call Jerry directly with 

candidate names or application assistance. 

Visiting Committee; Terry Miller Chairman, Jerry Moore, and Dick Pippenger, Plan is to stay in touch with 

members and 50-year members via phone and keep them up to date with lodge affairs. 

Tyner 821 Tractor Show; T. J Hurford Temp. coordinator. Kick off meeting March 12, 2022 where 

committee will vote on chairman. 8 members have volunteered to date as captains. Show date July 29th 

and 30th. 

Technology Committee; Chairman Craig Sarber; Come join us on March 7th to introduce the new Tyner 

Odd Fellows #821 Lodge Website at Iooftyner821.org. There you will find out about the beginning 

history of the Odd Fellowship organization in the United States and the beginnings of the Tyner Odd 

Fellows. Along with upcoming events and additional information. You can also visit and follow us on our 

Facebook page at Independent Order of Odd Fellows Tyner 821. If you have questions or if you need 

additional information on how to join, contact us at iooftyner821@yahoo.com   

NEW COMMITTIEE OPPORTUNITIES  

Looking forward to establishing new committees in the lodge in 2022 and soliciting Chairmen, please 

consider selecting one you may be interested in leading. 

ENTERTAINMENT (MONTHLY ON Wed. Nights) 

FISHING 

GOLF 

KEITH DRAKE MEMORIAL 

TRACTOR SHOW 

IOOF STATE BOWLING TOURNAMENT 

mailto:iooftyner821@yahoo.com
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#821 Donations Made 2021 

Hospice (Larry Taylor)       

Tyner U. M. Church (Shirley Zartman)      

Recognition Dinner     

Rose Float         

Maxinkuckee #373      

Tyner Rebekah #865 (Tractor Show)   

Blissville U. B. Church (tractor show)   

PTFD (tractor show)     

McDonald House (Beverly Miller)     

T.U.M. Church (Christmas in Tyner)   

Hospice Annual Appeal     

Bread of Life       

        
  

 

Hope to see you at future meetings.  

In , 

 

Jerry Moore 

Vice Grand 


